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April already? Wow, where has all the 

time gone? 

We had our Convention in Bay City on 
March 25-27 and it seemed like        
everyone who was there had a great 
time. I want to congratulate District  
Governor-Elect Shawn; he is  going to 
be a great leader for this District, taking 
us even higher than we are now and on 
to so many great things. Also,          
congratulations to 1

st
 Vice District    

Governor-Elect Kelley and 2
nd

 Vice   
District Governor-Elect Rhonda; they 
will do a fantastic job this year.  

We were very honored to have International Director Bob Block and his wonderful 
wife, Lion Brenda, as our guests for the Convention. Director Bob fit right in with all 
of us very well. He is an amazing Lion and was great to talk to and listen to as he 
had some exceptional stories and information to pass on. Lion Brenda’s        
presentation at Saturday’s breakfast was one of the highlights of the convention. To 
hear her story, made you think about Lions from a totally unique perspective.  

I also need to congratulate Lion Tammi Graber, Lion Jim Diez and PCC Frank   
Cunningham for receiving Presidential Appreciation Certificates. All three of you are 
so deserving of this award and much more. Also, congratulations to Immediate 
Past District Governor Leo Schaefer on his Presidential Medal; Past District      



 Connie Shelton on her Presidential Medal, 1
st
 Vice District Governor Shawn Blaszczyk on receiving 

the Leadership Medal, and to PCC Paul Hemeryck on receiving the first ever “Paul Hemeryck 
Leadership Award.”  All of these Lions are hardworking, dedicated to our motto, “We Serve” and 
are very deserving of these awards. I want to thank everyone who was at the Convention, it meant 
so much to me to have all of you there.  

I would like to thank my Convention Co-Chairs, Lions Dick, and Nancy Maxwell. It is absolutely    
amazing to consider all of the behind-the- scenes work these two did to make sure that the        
convention was as great as it was. Some of you may have noticed that I had a white binder with me 
all weekend long. Inside of that binder was exactly everything I needed to know about every event 
going on; who to recognize, thank, have speak, present an award, etc. I did not screw up too many 
times during the convention and that was due to the fantastic organization by Lions Dick and    

Nancy.  

I need to also thank my club, the Lake Orion Lions Club. What an incredible group of people! They 
have supported me twice now as I have gone through the ranks and have done it 110%. Whenever 
I asked for anything, they were there without question. They are just an amazing club, and I am so 
lucky to have had their support of me all of these years. Due to all of the COVID uncertainty our at-
tendance numbers were down a little, but it was fantastic to be back together again. I am sure that 
we will be back with much higher attendance next year.  

One last comment on the convention;  I must thank GMT Tammi Graber for putting on a fantastic 
“60x60 Membership Recruiting” session at the convention. The room was packed! She gave out A 
LOT of valuable information on how to help clubs recruit and get new members. If you were not 
able to attend then you should know that she is putting on another session at the MD 11 convention 
in May in Auburn Hills, please try and make it! 

In April, we have a lot going on; we had the last Cabinet meeting for the year on April 7
th
 at     

Washington and on April 21
st
 we have the Madonna Kickoff dinner.  So, as usual, another busy 

month in the district! On the horizon in May is the Beaumont Silent Child Dinner and the MD-11 

Convention in Auburn Hills. 

Cash for Camp update: The P roject is going great! Many of you have generously donated to First 

Lady Kim’s special project. I told Kim to bring the basket to the convention so everyone had an   

opportunity to donate. It would have been a great idea if the Governor remembered to let the crowd 

know it was there! It was also at the Cabinet meeting so folks had one last chance to donate.      

Remember, this is money that the camp can desperately use. Thank you so much for your        

generosity! This is definitely another example of “Together We Can, Together We Will.”  That is 

why this project works; it is simple and it is easy. We can all be proud of this and what we have 

done together. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 



District Governor-Elect Shawn Blasczcyk 

11-A2 Lions, I need to start out by saying thank you all 

very much for your support and for electing me as 

your next District Governor. I am extremely grateful, 

humbled, and honored. I look forward to all of us  

putting on our hard hats and getting to work to build 

something even greater.  

Speaking of elections, congratulations to all of the 

others who were elected as well. We have a great 

team and I look forward to working beside each of 

you.  

March was definitely a very busy month. I had     

Governor Elect training via zoom a couple of days a 

week for 3 weeks. What a great experience I had meeting many Lions from around the 

world who will be in the same position next year as me. We have actually become friends 

even without meeting in person. Two of my classmates are from eastern Europe (Croatia 

and Georgia). It was very interesting hearing them talk about what is going on with Lions in 

that region and how they helping with the Ukraine refugees. Their efforts are truly those of 

Lions. I can’t wait to meet them all in Montreal in June. 

 I also had a few club visits. I enjoyed the camaraderie and hearing the awesome things 

you are doing and planning. Keep up all of the good work. And of course, we ended the 

month with the District Convention. What a blast it was. I must admit that I almost forgot 

what having one was like. Great job to the committee and all who helped. 

 As you may have heard, we are going to Mount Pleasant next year at the Comfort Inn 

and Suites. This is a new location for us so I hope many of you will come and check it out. 

Lastly, we have Madonna and Silent Children’s dinners coming up along with the MD11 

convention in Auburn Hills. Please try to attend if you can. Also, don’t forget to purchase 

your Campaign 100 raffle tickets before the convention ($20 gets you a chance at some 

awesome prizes) and a check from the proceeds will be presented to PIP Joe Preston at 

the convention. 

I thank each of you again for everything. 

DGE Shawn (still a little strange typing that  



Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

1VDG-Elect Kelley Unruh 

Our final quarter has arrived!  Hopefully, your club elections have occurred and the new 

officers are excited about leading next year.  How will your club accomplish all of its goals?  If 

not, try to get the new officers “get off on the right foot” by having a planning session to po-

tentially revise the fourth quarter goals and thus get experience for planning their own year. 

Thank-you for supporting my desire to become the 1VDG for 11-A2 for the upcoming year.  I 

truly appreciate how we all work together for the greater good.   

Yours in Lionism, 

1VDG-E Kelley Unruh 



DISTRICT CONVENTION!!! 

A WONDERFUL TIME WAS HAD BY ALL..  THANK YOU TO LION JIM LYKINS FOR THE FANTASTIC  PHOTOS 





What’s Going On Around the District?? 

 

Jerry Baumgart, the     

Clarkston Area Lions Club 

Treasurer , is shown here 

presenting a check to the 

Clarkston Independence 

District Library Director   

Julie Meredith.  The annual 

donation is dedicated to 

providing resources to    

vision-impaired patrons of 

the library.   

 

 

The Bear Lake Camp Buffalo and Boar Wild 

Game Dinner was held on April 9 at the         

Metamora Lions Club.  A fantastic dinner       

featuring turkey, venison and wild boar          

followed by auctions and raffles provided all in        

attendance with a wonderful evening.  The 

event sold out so be sure to keep on eye on it 

when it returns next year and purchase your 

tickets early! 



“60 by 60” 
60 NEW MEMBERS IN 60 DAYS CHALLENGE 

 

I'm sure by now you've heard of the challenge from the Council of Governors --- 
each District is challenged to SPONSOR 60 new MEMBERS in 60 DAYS. 
(aka 60 by 60)  The challenge runs April 1-May 31. When we achieve this our District Gover-
nor Jim will receive some awesome recognition and our clubs will get an influx of new energy 
with new Lions. That's always a good thing!! 
 
   More Lions = more service for our community! 
 

Where to start?? 
*make a pledge! SAY YES! I will be one of the Lions that take the challenge and share our op-
portunity to serve. 
* ask- invite- share how your club serves with others 
*Plan a club Membership Growth Event! Find details on the Lions website at   https://
www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event 
 

CONVENTION ATTENDEES 
There will be a Convention Breakout session on Saturday 

right after the Blind lunch to talk more about this. 
I will be facilitating. I hope you and those from your club attending convention will take part.   

We will be looking for a pledge from your Club. 
How many new Lions can your Club sponsor during this CHALLENGE? 
I will have new Member Induction Kits at the breakout session. How many will your club need for this 

campaign? Like a scout....always prepared!! We can do this!!! 
 

On another note.....would you like to be on the District Global Membership Team? 
Shoot me an email or call or text! WE NEED YOU and your creativity!!! 
 
Lion Tammi Graber 
District Global Membership Chair 
New Baltimore Lions 
586-883-4643 
tammitupper@aol.com 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event




 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Armada Lions Club welcomes Justin Jerzewski, sponsored by Steve Jerzewski. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lions Club welcomes Jane Zimmerman, sponsored by Ivy Stogdill. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lions Club welcomes Kathy Mouradian, sponsored by Anita Granger. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Ann Matusky, sponsored by Linda Schultz. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Daniel Witek, sponsored by Linda Schultz. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Jeanette Witek, sponsored by Allen Fletcher. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Kenneth Matusky, sponsored by Allen Fletcher. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Linda Witek, sponsored by Linda Schultz. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Thomas Witek, sponsored by Allen Fletcher.   

The Sterling Heghts Lions Club welcomes Joseph Croke, sponsored by Ronald Papa. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Ken Sharp, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Louise Fragmoli, sponsored by Ronald Papa. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Michael Lecklider, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Wixom Walled Lake Lions Club welcomes Joshua Lange, sponsored by Marion Maki. 

 




















